	[image: image1.jpg]



	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
November 22, 2004
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the October 25, 2004 meeting were approved as distributed.
Members of the administration expressed their thanks to President Walsh, Eloise McGaw, and Pat Byrne for the extra administrative time off announced for the upcoming holiday season.

President’s Report: Diana Chapman Walsh
President Walsh began her report by noting that the October Trustee meetings had gone smoothly.  Among many other discussions and decisions, the Trustees approved the plan to renovate Oakwoods for use by the Admissions office and the plan to install the Humanities Center on the first floor of Green Hall.
She then noted the events leading up to and following the presidential election on November 2 had highlighted both the enthusiasm of the College community and the need for awareness of viewpoint diversity on campus.

Other events noted by the President were as follows:

· The Tanner Conference was a great success

· The recent meeting of COFHE Presidents went well, with a major issue being accessibility to classes

· The annual Charitable Giving Campaign ends December 9, with the accompanying raffle to be held on December 14

· The College’s Winter solstice celebration will be held on December 22 from 9am to 12am at the College Club

The President concluded her report by noting that, sadly, Ruth Adams had passed away on November 10.  Ms. Adams was President of Wellesley College from 1966 to 1972 and led the College through the difficult Vietnam era.

Admissions Report: Jennifer Desjarlais
Jenn Desjarlais, Dean of Admissions, reported briefly on the statistics of the new Class of 2008.  Highlighted among those statistics was that 617 first year students have enrolled, representing a selectivity ratio of 36%.  Looking forward, she noted that 249 early-decision applications had already been received for the Class of 2009.
Honor Code: Lee Cuba
Professor Cuba reminded the Council that the Honor Code is under review by a multi-constituency committee.  Last year, that committee rewrote the general judiciary guidelines and procedures relating to violations of the Honor Code; this year, the committee is undertaking the task of rewriting the Code itself to state more clearly the ideals it represents.  They will also consider methods for integrating the Honor Code into daily life at the College.  A report on this effort will be prepared in the Spring and followed by community events to discuss the issue.  A vote to modify the Honor Code should take place before the end of the academic year.
CPPAC Report:  Susan Berry

Susan Berry, representing the Compensation & Personnel Policy Advisory Committee,  reported that the three major topics under discussion by CPPAC this year are the administrative salary pool, health care, and possible alternative rewards.  Anyone with questions or concerns relating to these or any other CPPAC topics are encouraged to contact any CPPAC member via telephone, email, or the confidential CPPAC conference.
Ergonomics Fair Announcement:  Suzanne Howard
Suzanne Howard, Director of Environmental Health and Safety, announced an Ergonomics Fair to be held on December 6 from noon to 1pm in the Academic Council Room.  Sponsored by the Ergonomics Committee, the fair is intended especially for supervisors and managers seeking advice and information on ergonomics problems and easy solutions.

Open Mike
Linda Murphy Chuch, on behalf of the administration, presented President Walsh, Pat Byrne, and Eloise McGaw with small but thoughtful tokens of appreciation for their decision to grant administrators additional time off in conjunction with the holidays.
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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